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Sedgwick County  and partners respond to grass fire near Lake Afton 
 

(Sedgwick County, Kan.) – This morning, 24 units from Sedgwick County Fire District 1, 

Wichita Fire Department, Cheney Fire Department, and Clearwater Fire Department, 

responded to a grass fire near Lake Afton. This fire is now under control.  

 

At this time, no donations or volunteers are needed to assist. Residents and businesses 

nearby need to use caution and be aware of this situation. If any fires develop downwind, 

residents should be advised to move to safety.  

 

Sedgwick County is under an extreme fire danger until 6 p.m. today. This mean any outdoor 

burning is not permitted. Residents need to use caution and avoid any outdoor burning 

including using cigarettes, welding, or even a car exhaust backfire.  
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